CIVIL AERONAUTICS BOARD

WASHINGTON 25

OFFICE OF THE CHAIRMAN January 28, .2952

Mr. Amon G. Carter

Fort Worth Star Telegram
P, 0. Box 1036

Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Ur. Carter:

Thank you for your letter of January 12, 1952,
enclosing the copy of American Airlines' year=-
end business release.

I saw the release in summary jform as printed
by the Washington newspapers; however, they
did not include all the details contained in
your letter.

With regard to the subsidy separation legislation
now pending on the "Hill," the Civil Aeronautics
Board is going to do everything possible to get
the legislation passed during this session of
Congress.

Your report concerning the progress that you have
made at the Amon Carter International Airport was
most encouraging. I had intended to be in Texas
and Oklahoma during the first few days in December,
but I was unable to do so because of the Mexican
negotiations. However, I am planning a trip away
Jrom Washington during the latter part of February
and I will appreciate the opportunity to have a
personally conducted tour of the airport.

The grapejfruit and almonds that you sent to us
at Christmas time were appreciated greatly. The
pink Texas grapefruit is the best in the world,

Kindest personal regardse.

Sipcerely yours,

: Don Nyrop



